TIF/Redevelopment Commission 

June 5, 2018 @ 3:00 pm
Minutes
· Call to Order by John Grote:  Other Board Members attending:  Rob Kring, Joe Craig, Ann Suchocki, Cary Strouse:  Absent member:  Dan Hughes
· Approval of Minutes from May 1, 2018:  motion to approve, Ann Suchocki; 2nd by Joe Craig; vote 4-0 with 1 absent.  
· Claims
· Community Crossing Matching Grant
$155,157.00
· Stantec




$       835.00
· Total Claims



$155,992.00 
Motion to approve, Joe Craig; 2nd Cary Strouse; Vote 4-0 with 1 absent.  

· New Business

· Repeal Resolution 2018-1:  Approving Amendment to Plan Area: This Resolution needs to be repealed due to an error on one of the property addresses.  
Motion, Ann Suchocki; 2nd Joe Craig; Vote 4-0 with 1 absent

· Resolution 2018-3:  Approve Amendment to Plan Area: This Resolution replaces the Repealed Resolution 2018-1:  The incorrect address from 2018-1 has been corrected.  
 Public Comment-Hanover Resident; Warren Auxier, expressed concerns with regard to adding these 3 properties to the TIF District.  He asked the Board to explain why they are adding these properties.  Mayor Welch explained that TIF Area Plans must be specific, in case there are appropriate requests for funding.   Joe Craig expressed his support to adding these properties and also suggested looking into how other cities use TIF funding in historic districts.  
Motion, Cary Strouse; 2nd Joe Craig; vote 4-0 with 1 absent.  

· Old Business

· PACE Request:  Nicole Schell, City Planner/Preservation Coordinator, requested additional funding for the PACE Program, in the amount of $40,000.  Joe Craig abstained from the discussion and vote, due to a conflict as a PACE applicant. 

Motion to approve the request for $40,000 by Ann Suchocki; 2nd by Cary Strouse; Vote 3-0 with 1 abstaining and 1 absent.  
· Stellar:  Sidewalk Extension Project:  Andrew Forrester approached the board to request $60,000 in funding to be used toward the City’s Sidewalk Extension Project as a part of Stellar. The Board tabled this request and will review all details and bring this up at the next meeting.  

